
Minutes of the Davis Democratic Club Board Meeting

Tuesday, January 6, 2015

Blanchard Room

Yolo County Library Davis Branch in North Davis, CA

Meeting called to order at 7:02PM by President Stephen Souza

The agenda was presented to the board by the President, Stephen Souza.  It was approved, MSP by the President with no objections.

The minutes were from the December 2014 meeting were asked about by the board.  They had been e-mailed through a link to the file on the web.  The minutes were also passed MSP by the President, Stephen Souza.

Quorum is 8 members 

Members Present: 12 members present

President Stephen Souza

Vice President Rick Gonzales 

Treasurer Ameer Alsawaf

Recording Secretary G Richard Yamagata

Corresponding Secretary & Publicity Tim Fenton

Membership Chair & Newsletter Editor Carl Schmid

Past Presidents Arun Sen - present & Bob Bockwinkel

Board Members: Mike Syvanen, Shannon McCall,  Elly Fairclough

Ex-Officio:  Bob Schelen

Two members of the public were present, Angel Melchor and Rik Seyman. 

Board Members absent:  Will Arnold, Bob Bockwinkel, Jonathan Howard, and Betty Weir

Ex-Officio members absent:  Bill Julian, Bill Ritter, Jim Provenza

A quorum is 8 board members.  A Quorum was present at the meeting.

REPORTS

There was no representative from the Campus Dems and no report was given.  

The YCDCC Chair, Bob Schelen, discussed the upcoming caucus:  the rules, the date, the time, and what was going to happen.  The caucus was occurring the following Saturday, January 10.   He also announced the January 12th and January 17th meetings for the YCDCC.   The meeting on the 10th was an election for new officers for the YCDCC.  The meeting on the 17th is a strategic planning meeting.  

TREASURER REPORT

Treasurer Ameer Alsawef presented his report to the board with a summary excel file contain summarized financial information for Nov/Dec and Year-to-Date.

The balance at the beginning of November was $3,332.71 and at the beginning of December was $4,282.71.   Of this, $754 was in the State account.  In December after the Holiday Party, there was $3503 in the Federal and $755 in the State accounts for a total of $4253.

Ameer stated that the printer bill was paid and that $75 went to the IOOF for the election night party.  There was discussion that there was a deposit that was paid and not credited to the DCC.  President Stephen Souza will look into that with the IOOF Hall.

BOARD MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE REPORT

Bob Bockwinkel reported that he is in talks with Angel Melchor in having him join the board.  He and Angel will discuss projects that he can do, which include launching or re-launching the Facebook and Twitter pages.

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE REPORT

Carl Schmid reported that 44 people have renewed their memberships since the last meeting.  He also reported that 26 people/families did not renew in 2014.  

NEWSLETTER

Editor Carl Schmid reported that the newsletters were dropped off at the post office and contained the interview article by Shannon.  The next newsletter will feature a report on the Valentine’s – Love Your Electeds – Party in Feburary.  

HOLIDAY PARTY

There were reports about the Holiday Party given by various board members.  As a whole, it was reported that people that attended enjoyed the party and commented that it was especially nice, because there were no political speeches.  People enjoyed themselves and had a nice time.  People commented that the decorations by Shannon were very holiday oriented and very nicely done.   There were many comments on the subject of the award to Dick Luna for many years of donating raffle gifts was enjoyed by all.    People commented that the food was very good and that we had a good turnout.  The last comment by the board was that speeches were short and kept on point and that led to a very enjoyable party for all.   President Souza finished by saying that he strives to keep these social event parties – festive.

LOVE YOUR ELECTEDS

The date that was selected was Sunday, February 15, 2015.  The party will start at 6PM.  The cost is $15/person or $25/couple and $5 for students.  The party will feature just finger food or hors d'oeuvres.    We will be having champagne.  Shannon stated that she will once again do the decorations.  

GENERAL MEETINGS

Mike Syvanen kicked off this topic on the agenda with a plea to try to get grassroots political speakers.  Arun Sen wants a general meeting where we will cover issues, not political candidates.  Bob Schelen asked that the club coordinate the general meetings with the Central Committee and he wanted a meeting to talk about issues that affect the Democratic Party both in the state and nationally.   Rik Seyman as a member of the public stated that he would like to see a general meeting discuss college student debt to attract the young Democrats that are college students.  Ameer supported Mike Syvanen on his proposal to get grassroots political speakers.  Ellie Fairclough stated that she would like to see a general meeting on congressional issues that are topical this year:  free trade; government infrastructure; the pipeline…  Shannon believes that grassroots is different for each individual.  She does not want a meeting of talking heads talking at people, but wants a meeting where people are talking with each other.  Bob Bockwinkel stated that he would like to see a town hall format general meeting where a candidate is invited and DDC club members would come with their questions on the issues and ask the candidate.  This would not be a meeting where candidates would be making speeches, but a meeting where there would be more interaction with the audience.   Bob went on to say that whatever we do, we need someone with the skill set to pull it all together.   Shannon said,  we need to get speakers that do not speak past the members, but interacts with the audience.  Mike stated that he did not want to bring in candidates, per se, but wanted to get discussions started on ideas that are percolating at the local level, but not making it to the national level.

President Souza stated that what he is hearing is that wee need a general meeting that is issue or topic oriented.  Stephen stated that there are 3 development projects that are slated to be put on the ballot for approval in the City of Davis.  A meeting about these projects would be very appropriate, and he feels, well attended.  Vice President Gonzales stated that there are lots of topics that come up a lot that people will pay attention, if we have a general meeting on one of these topics. 

MOTION/VOTE

Tim Fenton made the motion that each Board Member should do some homework and  make up a list of 4 topics for a general meeting.  Board members should be willing to provide the work to think out and prepare an outline of a meeting for each of these topics – mainly, who will be doing the speaking or chairing of the meeting.  We will take all of the lists and see if there are topics that come up on most of them.  We cannot do them all.

Shannon seconded the motion.

The motion passed 12-0.

NEW BUSINESS

Bob Bockwinkel wants to distribute or make available the Club newsletter through Facebook or a new mailing list.  He feels that there are at least 12 groups that can be identified in the City of Davis that would like to read our newsletter, that are not being informed of its monthly publication.  He also would like to see someone from each of these organizations write and article to be featured in the newsletter on what good works they are doing in the community.   By having them provide content once a year, you are investing them with incentive to get the newsletter out in front of their members.  Bob Bockwinkel stated that he will bring a list of 12 organizations that the DDC can approach to begin this process.  Bob stated for starters, we can ask the Concilio of Yolo County to write the first piece for the newsletter and distribute the newsletter to its members.  

Tim Fenton stated that he thought that we should have a reality check.  He does not have any feedback from the people that are receiving the newsletter.  There needs to be some way put in place to get feedback to see what people think of the articles or what they like.   There was a general comment that the club members that we hear from like to see pictures from our events in the newsletter.

KUDOS

None were offered.

It was announced that the February board meeting will be held in the Blanchard room.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:23PM.

Minutes respectfully submitted by G Richard Yamagata on February 4, 2015.


